
 

 

 
 

 
 

Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

 

ALCOHOL AND MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
 

550 West 7th Ave, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

 Main: 907.269.0350 

MEMORANDUM 
TO:        Robert Klein, Chair, and  

    Members of the Board  
DATE:     September 13, 2017 

 
FROM: Erika McConnell 

Director, ABC Board 

 
RE:             No DBA, #1377 

 
On August 1, 2016, a regular transfer (without security interest) of this license was finalized, 
transferring it from Scruff N Pork’s Inc. (Curtis Hatcher) to Wildeberry LLC (Robert and Amber 
Hannum).   
 
Mr. Hatcher and Mr. Hannum agreed that if Mr. Hannum defaults on payments due, Mr. Hannum will 
voluntarily agree to complete the process of re-transferring the license back to Scruff N Pork’s Inc. 
 
This 2017 license transfer from Wildeberry LLC, DBA Grizzli’s, to Papa Sugar Daddy’s LLC, no 
DBA, was found complete by AMCO on March 24, 2017. The transfer application is a “regular” 
transfer, not an involuntary retransfer. No documents indicating a security interest approved by the 
board under AS 04.11.670 and 3 AAC 304.107 were submitted. The transferee of this 2017 transfer is 
not the same entity as the one who originally transferred the license to Wildeberry in 2016. 
 
The Board tabled this application for transfer of ownership, transfer of location, and DBA change at 
the April and July 2017 meetings pending resolution of objections from the Department of Labor and 
from multiple creditors. The City of Fairbanks does not protest. The objections have not been 
withdrawn. 
 
On March 30, 2017, AMCO received a letter from the lawyer for the Wildberry LLC Chapter 7 
Bankruptcy Trustee indicating that bankruptcy was filed on February 21, 2017, and objecting to the 
transfer. This letter did not come to my attention until after the April board meetings. 
 
Mr. Hatcher’s information, provided to the board in April and attached to this memo, indicates he is 
trying to have the license transferred back to him under AS 04.11.360(4)(b) because of a private 
agreement between himself and Mr. Hannum. However, because a security interest in the license was 
neither requested nor established at the time of license transfer from Mr. Hatcher to Mr. Hannum, 
there can be no involuntary re-transfer, however voluntary. 
 
Recommendation: Deny the transfer pursuant to AS 04.11.360(4).  
 
Attachments:  Page 1 of 2016 transfer application 

March 30, 2017 Letter from bankruptcy trustee lawyer 
Information provided by Mr. Hatcher in April 
2017 Transfer application   
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